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 VOLUME 29, No. 3                            

 Summer  2020 
 FIREBALL! 

 

Pvt. Joseph W. Ozbourn 

Tinian, Marianas Islands 

           28 July 1944 
 

    _______________________________________________________________________      The official newsletter of the USS Ozbourn (DD 846) Association 

Dedicated to perpetuating the memory of a gallant Marine and the history of a fine ship 

                       Visit our website at www.ozbourn.org 

 

   FROM THE BRIDGE

       Greetings to All Shipmates, Families and Friends 

Hope all are well and safe during this stressful time.  Our numbers are dropping 

fast enough without the Covid-19 disaster getting in our way.  Please keep in 

touch with all of your shipmates that are special friends.  To me, all of my ship-

mates are family forever, but I am sure that each of you had those special friends that mean more to 

you.  We are a family.  

The 2021 Reunion Committee is working hard to find the best location that will meet our needs for our 

next reunion.  Clearly, I am not sure that we will be able to do a personal visit real soon, but we will 

send out our proposals and try to make most plans on the phone and online.  We will of course post 

updates in the “Fireball”, as long as printing services are available, and on our website.  Hope to see 

you all in 2021.  It will be a great time. 

Keep safe.  God Bless us All.  

Guy Posey, President 
USS OZBOURN Association 

    Fireball Summer 2020 

                                                  USS OZBOURN DD846, ARCHIVES   

   LAU YEE CHAI Restaurant, Waikiki Beach, Hawaii 1950 

 (L-R) Ray “Little Sid” Dougan, Tom Perkins, Bob Kelley, Jim   

Lingenfelter and Tom Keary 
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         Association Officers 

       President 

Guy Posey (69-71) 
419 S. Appleway Lane 
Glencoe, OK 74032 
Tel: 405-714-3168 
Email:  ppapaguy@aol.com  
 

 Vice President 
 
Mark Beaulieu (72-74) 
11731 Bass Lake Ct. 
Cypress, TX  77433 
Tel: 832-728-1352 
Email:  mark.a.beaulieu@outlook.com 
 

Corresponding Secretary and Fireball 
Editor 
 
Jeff Parker  (70-74) 
1036 Calle Venezia 
San Clemente, CA 92672 
Tel: 949-388-3067 
Email:  Ljparker1@cox.net 
 

 Recording Secretary 
 
Kenneth E. Keene (71-74) 
255 Farmwood Drive 
Statesville, NC 28625-8570 
Tel:  704-380-2052 
Email:  kkeene51@twc.com 
 

 Treasurer and Historian 
 
Mike Ward  (72-75) 
3836 County Road W40 
Decorah, Iowa 52101 
Tel:  563-735-5585 
Email:  ward6770@gmail.com 
 

 Past Presidents 

Years served aboard OZ/Assoc. President 

Robert Whitten Jr. (50-52) (93-99) 

Cupertino, CA 

W.D. Minter    (52-55) (99-03) 

Texarkana, TX 

Rudy Boff    (52-55) (03-07) 

Pittsburgh, PA 

   Publication Deadline  

If you have a letter, story or photo you 

would like to share with other Ozbourn 

shipmates, the deadline for submitting con-

tributions for the Fall 2020 issue is  

August 15th.  Articles may be re-written 

for purposes of editorial style.  Due to limi-

tations, some materials may be used in a 

future Fireball edition. 

Fireball  Summer 2020 

     2021 Biennial Reunion  
     Jeff Parker, Editor   

    After doing a great job on the 2015 & 2017 and 2019 Reun-
ions, Mike Ward and Harold “Mac” McKeehan, have once again 
stepped up to the plate to help plan the 2021 Reunion.  In addition, 
Mark Beaulieu, V.P., and Guy Posey, President, also threw their 
hats into the ring.  Guy Posey will act as Chairperson for the 2021 Re-
union.    
 It is never to early to begin planning for and discussing our 
next reunion.  Clearly, the Covid-19 Virus has placed a strain on the 
entire nation.  This certainly includes the ability to travel for personal 
visits to possible venues.  Therefore, the Reunion Committee is going 
to continue to seek out a location for our 2021 reunion via Internet 
Resources, etc.  We of course anticipate that the battle with Covid-19 
will be won and a future visit to possible venues will take place.  
 The committee will continue to seek a out a venue that will 
provide the membership and families with exciting and interesting 
sites. 
 Watch for updates in future editions of the “Fireball”. 
   
 Guy Posey            Mark Beaulieu   Harold McKeehan     Mike Ward  
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           MAIL CALL 
         
The following letters and emails were received by your Association Officers during 
the last quarter. 
_______________________________________________________________________________________________ 
    

            COMMANDING OFFICERS 
Heard from Tom Hoots, GM3, (52-55), who wished to correct an error on Page-8 of 
each addition of the “Fireball”.  Tom discovered a discrepancy in the list of Command-

ing Officers.  It was pointed out that Commander C.O. Akers was actually the Commanding Officer from September 
1950 to April 1952, when he was relieved by Commander W.B. Fargo.   (Editors Note:  I am always very grateful for 
shipmates advising me when they find an error that truly needs correcting.  Thank you Tom.) 
__________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

  “BROKEN ARROW-VOLUME II”  

Heard from Michael Krause, Lt. (67-68), who recommends reading BROKEN ARROW 
II, as it contains information regarding the Nuclear Weapons Incident taking place on the 
Ozbourn on Saturday, 25 March 1967, when a North Vietnamese shore battery scored 
two hits on the “OZ”, one entering the ASROC Magazine. Mike also provided a website 
that contains the information along with the Deck Log describing  the events. Those inter-
ested in viewing the Deck Log can go online and Google “Attack on the Ozbourn a Nu-
clear Weapons Incident during the Vietnam War.” 
(Editors Note:  As Weapons Officer on board the “OZ” at the time of the incident, Mike 
Krause was interviewed in later years by the authors of Broken Arrow II.  Mike’s interview 
can be found in the publication. Additionally, a copy of Captain John Denham’s  “Captains 

Newsletter sent to the families of the crew can be found on Pages 4-6.  The Newsletter was provided by Shipmate 
Jerry McKee YN2, (66-69). 
     

           Fireball Summer 2020 

    

 

 

 

       WELCOME ABOARD  

 The Association wishes to Welcome Aboard the 

following shipmate as our newest member. 

             CLYDE DUNCAN, FN, (72-73) 

         TAPS FOR SHIPMATES 
  “SAILORS ONCE, SHIPMATES FOREVER” 

  

 RALPH O. FOSTER, BT2, (51-54) 

  

 

“May fair winds and calm seas be with you always” 

   



 4           Fireball Summer 2020 

      

    CAPTAINS NEWSLETTER             

    Submitted by Jerry McKee, YN2, (66-69) 
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  Fireball Summer 2020 
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 ______________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________    

  

 

 

 

 

 

                      

                USS OZBOURN DD846 PHOTO GALLERY     

Damage sustained to the ASROC Magazine, 

25 March 1967. 

                   ASROC Launch 
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Photos and additional ordering in-
formation can be found on the Oz-
bourn website at www.ozbourn.org 
under the heading Ship’s Store. 
Orders may be placed with: 
Rudy Boff — 1036 Connor Road 
         Pittsburgh, PA 
           15234-1033 
 Tel: (412) 833-0572 

            USS OZBOURN SHIP’S STORE  
  Open 24 Hours, 7 Days a Week  — Rudy Boff,  Proprietor 

                       SPECIAL ORDER ITEMS 

The following items are special order only.  Contact Rudy 

Boff at Ship’s Store address at left. 

Micro-fiber jacket, fleece lined-water repellent      $95 

Jerzees Super Sweatshirt, White or Navy Blue        $40 

Golf shirts, White or Navy Blue                                    $35 

All items have ship’s name and hull number embroidered 

in gold letters.  “Add $5.00 for size 2XL”    

______________________________________________________________________________________ 

CAP  cotton twill Navy blue, bril-
liant gold letters & Destroyer 
silhouette.  1 size fits all. 
Item #C01, $14 ea. 
Embroidery on back: 
Korea, #C01K $16 ea.  
Vietnam, #C01V $16 ea. 

______________________________________________________________________________________ 

T-shirt  short sleeve, White or  

Navy Blue with embroidered 

logo left side.  $25 ea.  Item 

#T02 

Long sleeve.  $35 ea. 

_______________________________________________________________________________________ 

PATCH fabric, $6 ea. 
Item #P01 
 
 

      Fireball Summer 2020 

AUBURN COACH’S JACKET 

Navy Blue with fleece lining, 

six matching metal snaps, pro-

file of the ship in silver thread 

and lettering in gold. 

$45 ea.  Item #J01 

Logo detail  

  SHIPPING AND HANDLING 

COST OF ITEM            COST OF POSTAGE 
    $0.01 –15.00   $3.00 

  15.00  — 25.00    4.00    

  25.01  — 35.00    5.00     

  35.01  — 45.00    7.00 

  45.01  — 55.00    8.00 

  55.01  — 65.00                10.00 

  65.01 or more   11.00   

A big thank you goes out to Rudy Boff for 

all of his years of service to the Associa-

tion, both as a Past President and Opera-

tor of our Ship’s Store.  Well Done Rudy!!!! 
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                    Fireball Summer 2020 

   FIREBALL!  The official newsletter of the USS Ozbourn Association 

Jeffrey Parker 
1036 Calle Venezia 
San Clemente, CA 92672 

    Pvt. Joseph W. Ozbourn 
       USMC 
Congressional Medal of Honor 

  DUES ALERT! 
 Are you overdue on your annual dues?  Only dues 

paying members receive the Fireball newsletter.  Look at 

your mailing label on your most recent newsletter and 

find a number such as 20 or 22.  This number indicates 

the last year you were current 1ith Association dues:  20 

means 2020, 21 means 2021, etc.  If you wish, you may 

pay for multiple years. 

 Membership dues are $15.00 annually and are 

due in January of each year.  Please make checks payable 

to the USS OZBOURN Association and forward them to 

Mike Ward, Association Treasurer, at 3836 County Road 

W40, Decorah, IA 52101. 

 Your Association officers ask you to…… 

     DO THE DUES TODAY! 

     We’re on the Web at www.ozbourn.org 

The following information can be found on the Asso-

ciation’s website:  Mission Statement, a list of Oz-

bourn shipmates, historical photos, Ship’s Store and 

how to Join the Association. 

   USS OZBOURN COMMANDING OFFICERS 
 
 
The USS Ozbourn has had 18 different commanding offic-
ers during its 29 year history.  Do you remember which 
skippers you served under?  If you have an interesting 
story about any of the Ozbourn’s commanding officers to 
share please forward your experience for possible inclu-
sion in a future issue of the Fireball. 
 
CDR B.A Smith  March 1946-October 1947 
CDR N.E Blaisdell October 1947-March 1949 
CDR R.E. Freeman March 1949-September 1950 
CDR C.O. Akers  September 1950-April 1952 
CDR W.B. Fargo  April 1952-April 1954 
CDR H.T. Scott Jr. April 1954-November 1955 
CDR A.J Toulon Jr. November 1955-Sept. 1957 
CDR C.A. Kuhl  September 1957-July 1959 
CDR W.W. Turner July 1959-March 1961 
LCDR D.V. Gorman March 1961-December 1961 
CDR W.W, Lancaster December 1961-October 1963 
CDR D.W. Berger  October 1963-July 1964 
CDR N.D. Nelson Jr. July 1964-April 1966 
CDR J.G. Denham April 1966-September 1968 
CDR R.L. Stewart September 1968-June 1970 
CDR E.W. Numbers June 1970-December 1971 
CDR K.L. Costilow December 1971-March 1974 
CDR F.J. Furtado  March 1974-May 1975 
 


